Dave,
I just got back from the FOZ meeting, a bit frustrated...
Rebecca doesn't conduct the meetings very well.  She interrupts people a lot and seems to go off on her own tangents quite a bit.  Becky sat to her right and seems to sort of tell her what to do.
They had an item in the previous minutes that said:  "The website needs to be critiqued and perhaps some updates some of the language and wording, perhaps tweaked somewhat.  Lois Wiseman might be a good one to help with this.  We will talk to Ron and Dave about this and work together on it soon."
Rebecca was very nervous about this.  I guess she was afraid that we would  be offended.  Becky jumped in and said "This is no reflection on you Ron."  I tried to assure them that we wouldn't be offended and wanted input on the site.
I suggested Jon Flatland be involved since he has a proofreader working for him on the newspaper.  Two different discussions then broke out.  The other discussion said that Connie Eslinger from the Court House would proofread it.  Rebecca said that it was a done issue and that Connie would proofread it and tried to move on to the next issue.  I interrupted her and said again that Jon Flatland should be involved.  She acted very surprised and said that she had not thought of that.  It was obvious that she hadn't heard a word I said.  It was also obvious that they had all pre-agreed on Connie Eslinger and then just wanted to move on.
I interrupted again and talked about the State Logos.  Becky thought they should be on just the first page.
Orville Tranby had previously complained about the restaurants not being notified about the event.  When Rebecca tried to move on again, I interrupted again and said that one idea Orv had given me was that the restaurants, bars and tourist shops could be approached to see if they wanted to buy a page on the FOZ website.  I suggested $25.00 payable to the FOZ and the page could be up all year.  I mentioned that the restaurants could especially mention their hours and specials for the big weekend.
Rebecca completely misunderstood me.  She thought I was going to have the restaurants set up their own website.  I tried to make her understand that it would be a page on the FOZ website.  
Jon Flatland had a very good argument against it.  He said that the website would be competing against him for advertising dollars, and he didn't think the website should be allowed to compete.  We moved on without any answer.
Rebecca tried to move on, and I interrupted her again and said that now that the invitations had gone out that we would like to see one and put some of the speakers, events and activities on it.  It seems like numerous conversations then broke out so I don't know what was resolved.
Right now I'm in the mood for martinis tomorrow...
I never heard back from Jon Turner at all.  Brian declined meeting us and I didn't get an answer from Dennis either.
Mark Sundlov is supposed to be out at the site starting Monday.  He seems like a quiet and thoughtful person who will actually listen to others.
I plan to leave for Denver Monday and will be there for 3 or 4 weeks.
The next meeting will be June 24 at the back area of the Coachman at noon.  Hopefully you can make it there.
Getting back to the meeting, I don't think I was the only one frustrated.  Becky, Rebecca and Jan Steffen sat at the head of the table and it appeared they had already decided on all the issues and didn't need input from anyone.
Don Vigesaa (our district Senator or Representative) showed up and was never given a chance to speak.  Lois Wiseman was unable to say a word.  Orv Tranby brought up the restaurants not being informed of the event, and Becky shot him down and said that was not true and that she had completely informed them all.
Rev. Johnson was unable to say a word, Jon Clark very few, Helene Fossum very few, etc. etc.
It's a good thing martinis are tomorrow, because I would probably be drinking a lot of them tonight!
Ron










